Final Mentor Meeting
1) You should have the final meeting date/time already established from your first meeting. Confirm this information with your mentor through an email one or two days before the meeting. 
2) Dress professionally for the first meeting. This is the final impression you are going to leave in your mentor’s head. Wear something that says, “I am taking this seriously” and “I respect what you do.”

3) Bring the mentor a SMALL token of appreciation. This inexpensive gift can be anything from a hand made card of thanks from you or a “teacher” gift: coffee mug, fancy pens, etc. 

4) Bring your final portfolio to the meeting. Put all of the documents in this portfolio on one document and share it with Mr. Foster on googledocs. This portfolio has the following elements:

a. A professional format:

i. Plastic binder fold of some sort

ii. Preferably color

iii. Enticing cover page with mentor’s name, date, name of assignment, & aesthetically pleasing graphics. 
iv. Perhaps has a digital element to accompany it: power point, photostory, movie maker, etc. This is a great way to “wow” your mentor.
b. A revised, polished, final draft of all observation assignments that you did for the mentor’s class.  

c. A one page professional document that summarizes what you learned from all of your time spent in the mentor’s room. Ideally this highlights insight from each observation and then a reflection about the observation process in general and how it has impacted your role as a future teacher. 

5) Start the meeting with a smile, firm handshake, and gift giving. Also, be extra polite, professional, and express gratitude for the opportunity.  

6) Walk your mentor through your portfolio. Keep in mind that he/she did not know what you were observing specifically. As you deliver your insight, STAY HUMBLE. Keep in mind (with all due respect) that you are 16-18 years old and have not gone through “teacher school.” Tell the mentor what you saw and then word insights with caution. This may sound like, “I saw X and wondered Y” or “In my first observation, I record that 15 boys were called on and only 3 girls. Does this surprise you?” 
7) Remind the mentor that the final observation form is due to Mr. Foster as soon as possible. Remind him/her that he/she can either send it through school mail or digitally through email. Tell them that if they lost it, or want to complete it digitally, it is at armadafoster.weebly.com

8) Prompt the mentor to ask any questions of clarification. Either answer the questions thoroughly or tell the mentor that he/she can email Mr. Foster at afoster@armadaschools.org.

9) Thank the mentor for the meeting and end the meeting with the same smile and firm handshake with which you started the meeting. 
10) Complete the first page of the final observation form. Accurately assess yourself during this process. Be specific in your praise and criticism of yourself. Bring to Mr. Foster to turn in and discuss how this final meeting went. 

